
Be God’s Mirror
Have you ever looked into a mirror? What do you see? Your own reflection — smiling back when you
smile, frowning when you frown. A mirror gives back exactly what it sees.

Kindness works much the same way.

When we speak gentle, thoughtful words — a simple “thank you,” “please,” “you’ve got this,” or “can
I help?” — it’s like smiling into a mirror. More often than not, that kindness is reflected right back at
us. Acts of kindness — whether it’s sharing, helping, or listening — ripple outward. One small gesture
can brighten someone’s entire day… and inspire them to pass it on.

Jesus reminds us in Luke 6:31, “Do to others as you would have them do to you.”

This simple yet powerful verse speaks into a world that can sometimes feel rushed, distracted, or
unkind. Choosing to reflect love, patience, and compassion brings light and warmth into our homes,
classrooms, and communities.

As parents and caregivers, the way we speak, act, and respond becomes the “mirror” our children
look into as they learn how to engage with the world. What a precious opportunity we have — to
reflect God’s grace in the everyday moments, and to show our children what it means to live loved
and love well.

And yes — tomorrow you might ask me, “But what about when kindness isn’t returned, Loredana?”
My answer will always be… Be kind anyway!

I often think that when someone doesn’t reflect kindness back, it may be because they’ve rarely
received it themselves. And that’s where we come in. Because we know we are deeply loved by an
awesome God, we’re called to be His mirror in this world — showing others what kindness looks like,
even when it's not returned. We may not be on the receiving end of their kindness... but someone
else might be.

May your week be filled with moments of kindness — given and received — like shining reflections of
God’s heart in the lives of those around you.

Sending you all the blessing of kindness.

Term 2 Week 1

Faith Focus

Loredana Saracini

Recess play



I’d like to take this opportunity to introduce
myself. My name is Andrew Boesch and I will be
at St Mark’s in Term 2 while Mr Heyne is
enjoying a well-earned break and taking some
long service leave. I come to St Mark’s from
Immanuel Gawler, where I’ve worked as
Learning Coordinator for the past eight years.
I’ve had the good fortune to have worked in
Lutheran schools for almost thirty years. Prior
to my role in Gawler I was Principal at Spring
Head Lutheran School in Mount Torrens. I’ve
also taught at Lutheran schools in Hahndorf,
Melbourne, Mildura and Darwin, as well as
spending six years on School Council in
Hahndorf.

I live in Mount Barker, where I have been for the
past eighteen years. Although I enjoy the drive
to Gawler, it has been nice to reduce my driving
time down to five minutes.

I’m delighted to have the opportunity to join
the St Mark’s community for this term. You
have a wonderful school here with very caring
and hard-working staff, and very friendly,
positive students. I have really appreciated the
warm welcome I’ve received.

While we’re on the topic of welcomes, we
welcome back Ms Saracini, Mrs Page and Mrs
Otto-Williams who were on extended leave in
Term 1. We also welcome some new students to
our school: Isabella in Year 1, Isabella in Year 3
and Khadija in Year 4. It’s lovely to have you
with us and to be able to welcome your families
to our community.

We’ve already had a busy start to Term 2, and
for two of our student leaders, Jake and Lucy, it
started last week when they did a terrific job of
representing St Mark’s at the ANZAC day
service in Mount Barker. We had our photo day
on Tuesday and our P&F are running the
barbecue at the St Mark’s polling booth this
Saturday. Mrs Paterson has been working hard
to coordinate the Scholastic Book Fair next
week, while our Year 3 teachers and students
are getting ready to go on camp to Aldinga in
Week 3 (14–16 May). We’re also really looking
forward to the Special Friends Day which is
coming up in Week 4 (23 May). I’m told this is
the first time this event will be held since
COVID restrictions were introduced.

Principal Ponderings
Some reminders from Term 1:
I was able to spend a significant amount of time
speaking with Mr Heyne before he left to go on
leave and there are some reminders I would like
to pass on from the end of Term 1 on his behalf.

Regarding uniform:
Sports jumpers are only worn with sports
uniform – not as an alternative to the brown
school jumper;
Boys wear grey socks with their summer
and winter uniforms;
Rain jackets or coats are only worn over the
top of winter jumpers when outside. They
are not a substitute for jumpers; and
Sneakers and sandshoes are only worn with
sports uniform and are to be predominately
white.

Crossing the road outside the church near the
Hampden Road/Alexandrina Road corner was
another item of concern. This section of road
gets very busy at the end of the day and poses
potential hazards for parents crossing with
students. Please cross at the designated
pedestrian crossing on Hampden Road.

I’m very much looking forward to my time here
at St Mark’s and to getting to know the
students, staff, and members of the
community.

Andrew Boesch
Acting Principal 

P&F Mother's Day stall
Thursday,  8 May

$5 & $10 gifts for purchase.
Students to bring money Thursday morning.
Those absent can purchase a gift on Friday, 9

May.

Election Day BBQ
Saturday, 3 May

7am-2pm
Snags and drinks for sale

Bike shed next to the library.



School life
Connections
This week classes have focused on building
connections, with each other and their teachers  
after returning from the school holidays. 

Year 6 Micro-Stories
In Term 1, Year 6's learnt how to write micro-
stories. This is a complete story written in 100
words. They learnt how to use concise language
and other language tools (metaphors, similes
etc) to write an engaging text. Below is the
micro-story written by Lucy H.

Nailed it
A massive crowd gathered. A shadow of a man
walked up Golgotha hill. Bloody scars all over
his body. His long brown hair danced in the
wind, but this was no happy dance, this was a
sad one. A man in gold armor shouts out
      “Move it!”
They nailed his hands and feet to the cross. He
hung there like a dead mouse. Mysterious
clouds fill the air crying like nothing else exists.
BANG! Lightning crashed violently to the
ground knocking people out.
     “This man truly is the son of God,” said a
guard.
This was the day Jesus died.

Library News 
Book Fair is coming!!! 
Book Fair will now be held in Week 2 of Term 2.
During that week parents and children can visit
the Library to view and purchase books. More
updates later!!

There is NO library borrowing
next week due to Book Fair



School life
Chapel
A joyful Opening Chapel led by Ms Saracini
kicked off the term, with a message that Kind
Words and Kind Actions matter - they are like
the mirror that reflects goodness into the
world. There was also singing and dancing to
some of our favourite songs!

Next Friday, 9 May (Week 2), we have our
annual House Sports competition. 

The Junior Primary (Foundation – Year 3) will
be participating in a number of relay events
such as Rob the Nest, Running Relay, The Sack
Race and a Water Bucket Relay- this will be
based at St. Mark’s and completed in their year
level. Starting at 11am and finishing at
approximately 12pm.
 

The Senior Primary (Year 4 – 6) will be
competing in a round robin competition of
Netball, Soccer or Football. Soccer at St Mark’s,
Netball and AFL across the road at the Mount
Barker Oval/netball courts. Starting at 11am-
finishing at 12.45pm.
 

All students will need to wear their house
sports top and/or sports clothes for the day.
You are more than welcome to come and
support your child at this event.
 

If you can assist in umpiring a Senior Primary
game (Soccer, Netball or AFL) please contact
Mr Scott- it would be fantastic to have a few
volunteers to support our teachers. Volunteers
must have applicable St Mark’s Volunteer
Checks completed. 

House
SPorts



!
School life

Seesaw Parent Communication
We are excited to share with you some
important information about how we will be
communicating your child’s learning progress
throughout the school year.

We will continue to use Seesaw as our primary
platform to share timely and meaningful
insights into your child’s learning journey. This
platform will allow you to view your child’s
progress regularly, and celebrate their growth
and achievements as they happen.

Each term, your child’s classroom teacher will
post four individual learning updates to
Seesaw:

2 posts from English
2 posts from Mathematics

Each post will include:
A clear description of the task or learning
activity.
A comment from the teacher that provides
specific feedback on your child’s work and
that clearly articulates your child’s
achievement.

In addition to classroom learning posts,
specialist teachers (e.g. German, Health &
Physical Education, Music) will contribute a
minimum of two snapshot posts per term.
These posts will also include an informative
description of your child’s year level
experience in the specialist area.

This approach will continue to strengthen the
connection between school and home by
keeping you informed and engaged in your
child’s learning throughout the year.

If you haven’t already, we encourage you to
ensure you are connected to your child’s
Seesaw account so you don’t miss any updates.
Please feel free to reach out to the office if you
need help setting this up.

Thank you for your continued support. We look
forward to sharing your child’s learning journey
with you through Seesaw.

Year 1 Mess about
The Year 1's explored a variety of different
pieces of technology from the past and
present. From this they hope to gain a better
understanding of the difference between
hardware and software and how they make
digital systems work. 







Diary 
Community News
and Events

May 
May 5-9 - Book Fair Week
May 7 - Maths Olympiad
May 8 - P&F Mother’s Day Stall
May 9 - House Sports
May 12 - Year 2 Excursion
May 13 - Assembly
May 14-16 - Year 3 Camp
May 16 - Mid Year Foundation Playdate
May 23 - Special Friends Afternoon


